[bookmark: _GoBack]Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting of Kemberton Parish Council held in The Village Hall, Kemberton on Wednesday 8th May 2013
Present:		Ian Amos, Martyn Bidgood, Philip Jones, Mark Lea and James Rennison, 
In attendance:	Valerie Edwards.
1	Apologies for Absence:	Giles Greenwood (due to work commitments).
2	Declaration of any Disclosable Pecuniary Interests in respect of items on the agenda. These will be annotated at the relevant item in the minutes.
3	Approval of minutes of meeting of Parish Council held 11th March. (Previously circulated), the minutes were approved and signed by the Chairman.
4	Chairman’s Annual Review. The retiring Chairman, Councillor Mark Lea, delivered his sixth and final report, the full text is attached to these minutes. He highlighted the following topics
· The regrettable rise in crime experienced in the village, this matter has been addressed by the police.
· The need for an increase in precept 
· The retirement from the council of three highly valued Councillors
· The arrival of two new Councillors
· The imminent appointment of a new parish clerk.

5	Election of Officers	 (Item taken after all Councillors present had completed “Declaration 
	of Acceptance of Office”).

5.1	Chairman - James Rennison was proposed by Councillor Amos, seconded by Councillor Jones. There being no other nomination Councillor Rennison was duly elected and assumed the chair.
5.2	Vice Chairman – Mark Lea was proposed by Councillor Jones, seconded by Councillor  Bidgood.  There being no other nomination Councillor Lea was duly elected.
5.3	Representative for Kemberton PC to Local Joint Committee Councillor  Amos was re-elected to this post, proposed by Councillor  Lea seconded by Councillor Bidgood.

6	To Appoint a Council Clerk and Agree terms.  The Vice Chairman, Councillor Lea, spoke to this item having met with the retiring clerk Martin Wellsbury and Mrs V Edwards on 3rd May. He reported on the outcome of this meeting and on his research into duties and remuneration of clerks in comparable councils.  After the meeting had listened to this report and also heard from Mrs Edwards, Councillor Lea finalised the deliberations. He suggested that:  For the first year a fixed salary of £700.00 be paid with appropriate expenses. This salary should be the subject of review at the November meeting for inclusion within the precept setting process.
	This suggestion was adopted as a proposal by The Chairman Councillor Rennison and approved unanimously by the meeting.		Mrs Edwards accepted the proposal.

	The following matters of “housekeeping” were agreed:
· Public Notices for display on the Parish Notice Board will be emailed to Councillor Jones by the clerk to save mileage expenses. A key to the notice board was handed over to Councillor Jones by the clerk.
· Mrs Edwards has all the current working parish documents.
· Archived Parish Documents  will be the responsibility of The Chairman.

7	Matters arising from the minutes
7.1	 Council Elections  2nd May  It was noted that 6 Councillors had been returned to Kemberton Parish Council in an uncontested election. This results in a single casual vacancy.  Councillor Michael Wood had also been re-elected to office, as Councillor for this area, to Shropshire Unitary Council.
7.2	Village Burglaries The meeting was informed of letters received in response to a letter sent to The Police and Crime Commissioner by Past Chairman, Councillor Lea, dated 15th March . The response outlines the action being implemented specific to Kemberton. 
7.3	Kaleidoscope Theatre A letter of thanks for the donation has been received.

8	Finance 
8.1	Annual Precept It was noted that the precept £2000.00 (2013/2014) has been received at 15th April.
8.2	Annual Receipts and Payment Account for year ended 31st March 2013 (copy attached with minutes) 
	Approval of the Accounts – this was proposed by Councillor Lea and seconded by Councillor Amos and approved by the meeting.
8.3	Accounting Statements Section 1(a tabled copy supplied to Councillors) and Section 2 – approval of these was proposed by Councillor Amos, seconded by Councillor Jones and approved by the meeting
The Accounts are now to proceed to internal and thereafter to external audit.
8.4	Reappointment of Internal Auditor Julian Gronow FCA was proposed by Councillor Amos, seconded by Councillor Jones and approved by the meeting.
8.5	Payment of cheques 
8.5.1	Cheque No. 358  Purchase of “Smartwater” sign (this purchase was approved at the previous meeting). 						£ 42.00
8.5.2	Cheque No 359  to AON for  Renewal of Parish Insurance. 		£224.01
Comparative quotations had been sought for this item.  After discussion:
 It was resolved to decline the renewal offer from the current company (Came & Company) in favour of a more competitive quotation from AON.  This resolution was proposed by Councillor Amos seconded by Councillor Lea and approved by the meeting.
8.6	Bank Mandate.  After consideration  it was noted that Councillors Amos and Lea are signatories and will remain so. It was resolved that: Retired Councillor John Hume will be replaced on the bank mandate by Councillor Rennison.  This was approved unanimously by the meeting.

9	9.1	Planning Applications 

PLANNING REFERENCE 	13/01538/TCA
PROPOSED TREE WORKS	Works to 1 no. Cherry tree including removal of branches and witches broom on lower canopy and kill ivy; To fell 1 no. unknown species due to poor condition within Kemberton Conservation Area		
LOCATION			1 Agricultural Houses, Mill Lane, Kemberton, Shifnal, Shropshire.
OS Reference 			373212 - 304759		
APPLICANT:			Miss J Evans				No Objection

	9.2	Decisions since last meeting - there were none.

10	Bridgnorth, Worfield, Alveley and Claverley Local Joint Committee The next meeting is to be held Wednesday 19th June at The Recreation Room, Worfield. It will be attended by the West Midland Police and Crime Commissioner.

11 	Highways It was noted that a few repairs to pot holes had been done in the main part of the village. The clerk was instructed to contact Bob Davis to continue the momentum. 
	The clerk reported the receipt of a new document on 7th May - “Shropshire Council Road Safety Policy”. This new policy invites Parish and Town Councils to submit information three times per year on Road Safety issues.  The deadline for the first submission is June 2013.  It was agreed that an initial submission be compiled and submitted by the clerk in consultation with the Chairman and Vice Chairman.




12	 Any other business
12.1	Co-option to the vacant seat on the council.   It has been made known to Councillors that there is someone willing to become a member of the Parish Council. After discussion of the procedure, The Vice Chairman was delegated to make the necessary inquiries with the objective of recruiting to the vacant seat.
12.2	Raised by Councillor Bidgood.   He had been contacted by Idsall School for assistance to acquire volunteers to act as marshals. These marshals  would be used in Kemberton Village during the Shifnal Half Marathon to be run on Sunday 7th July. It was suggested that this be publicised in the Chairman’s post to The Village Newsletter. Volunteers are to be directed to contact Councillor Bidgood.

13	To confirm: Date of next meeting -  Wednesday 10th July at 7.30.

In closing the meeting the Chairman and Councillors formally thanked the past Councillor and clerk, Martin Wellsbury for his years in office and for his diligent hard work as Parish Clerk.

Meeting closed 9.05pm



1

